
  NEWSLETTER
TERM 4 WEEK 2 2024

Principal’s Message

Welcome back to Term 4! As we embark on this busy and exciting term, I want to take a moment to express
my gratitude for your continued support and involvement in our school community.  This term is filled
with a variety of events and activities that promise to engage and enrich our students' learning
experiences. 

To keep everyone informed, we will be updating our calendar on Seesaw regularly. Please make sure to
check it for the latest information about upcoming events, including the dates of presentation days,
graduations etc.  Additionally, all permission notes will be sent home via School Bytes as events approach,
ensuring you have all the details you need. If you do not have access to school bytes at this time, please
call the office as this will be our main point of communication.

I would also like to share how honoured we are as a school to have the opportunity to perform for Their
Majesties this week. This is a significant moment for our students, and I am confident it will be a
memorable experience for all involved. 

Our dance groups have done an amazing job
of representing our school throughout the
year both at school and off-site at
prestigious awards events and neighbouring
schools’ multicultural days, and this will be
the culmination of a great year of hard work
and dedication for these students, and we
are all very proud of them.

Channel Nine news visited the school and
filmed the student’s excitement when they
discovered they would be performing for
Their Majesty King Charles and Queen
Camilla at the Premier’s BBQ on Tuesday 22
November.

As the weather starts to warm back up and the sun becomes more intense, please remember that our
school has a ‘No hat, Play in the shade’ policy. This means that students without a hat are not allowed to
play ball games on the grass or court areas and need to join in activities under the COLA’s or shade sails.

We continue to focus on school attendance across this term and right up to the last day of the year. We
have a very full curriculum at our school and even though in the last couple of weeks of school we
endeavour to put some fun activities into the school calendar, in between our teachers and students are
still working hard to learn the curriculum to best support them for the following year. Missing these days
at the end of the school year can create missed learning opportunities for your child and we encourage
every student to be at school until the very last day.

Thank you for your ongoing support. Let’s make Term 4 a wonderful and successful time for our students!

Neil Bourke
Principal



Deputy Principal’s Message

Attendance

At Canley Heights PS we believe that every day at school counts!

Regular attendance is crucial for your child's learning and development. When students attend school
every day and arrive on time, they have the opportunity to fully engage in learning, build positive
relationships with their peers, and develop essential routines that will benefit them throughout their lives.

Being at school on time means starting the day ready to learn, participate, and grow. When children miss
school or arrive late, they miss out on valuable instructional time, which can affect their understanding of
key concepts and skills. Consistent attendance helps to build confidence, ensures that students don’t
miss important lessons, and allows them to make the most of their educational journey.

We understand that sometimes absences are unavoidable. However, we encourage all families to make
school attendance a priority and help their children establish strong routines. Here are a few tips to
support your child’s regular attendance:

· Establish a morning routine: A predictable morning routine helps
children feel prepared and calm, making it easier for them to get to
school on time.
· Prepare the night before: Packing bags, setting out uniforms, and
planning lunches the night before can reduce stress and save time
in the morning.
· Encourage a positive attitude toward school: Talk to your child
about what they enjoy at school and the exciting things they are
learning.



Well over half of absences across
the school in Term 3 were either
unexplained or the reason given
was not an acceptable reason,
which is considered an unjustified
absence.

Please remember that the law
requires an explanation for all
absences from school and the
absence should be for a suitable
reason. 

Recent highlights

Last week, I had the pleasure of visiting our Preschool, and it was wonderful to see our youngest learners
engaged in a range of activities, building their confidence and curiosity. It’s inspiring to witness the strong
foundations being laid for their future learning.

We also celebrated our talented students during the recent Public Speaking Competition. It was a delight
to see so many students expressing their ideas clearly and confidently. Congratulations to all participants
for their hard work and dedication!



And finally, to cap off last term, we had an exciting Staff Handball Tournament, which brought out the
competitive spirit in everyone! A huge congratulations to Mr. Tram for taking home the victory. It was a fun
and energetic way to wrap up the term, and we're already looking forward to the next match!



How do I keep my child safe?

There are a number of key ways to keep your child safe online.
Remind your child to tell a trusted adult if they are bullied online.
Tell your child not to share their passwords with others.
Remind your child to only give their mobile number or personal information to trusted friends.
Talk with your child and understand the ways in which they are using the internet and their phone.
Find out the age restrictions for the sites and applications your child wants to use.
Depending on the age of your child, set up your own accounts and ‘friend’ your child. By doing this,
you can understand how the site’s privacy settings work, see what your child posts online and how
your child responds to posts made by others.
Make sure that your child’s account settings are set to ‘private’ to control who sees their information.
Know how to block unwanted users.
Encourage your child to only be friends online with people they know in day-to-day life.
Remind your child to think carefully before they post comments, or upload or send images online.

What can I do if my child is bullied online?

Knowing your child is being bullied online can be distressing. Talk openly with your child about online
bullying and help them with strategies they can use if they come across online bullying or are bullied
online.
Here are some ways you can help.

Remind your child not to respond or retaliate.
Block or delete an online bully.
Change their privacy settings.
Keep a record of any incidents of online bullying.
Contact the service provider. They can help with blocking messages and calls.
Report the bullying.
Finding opportunities to speak with your child about bullying is important.

Staying Safe Online

Online bullying – or cyberbullying – is engaging in bullying behaviour using technology such as the
internet or mobile devices.

Online bullying is different from other forms of bullying:
It is more likely to happen outside school.
Harmful material can be shared quickly and long after the first incident.
It can happen anytime, day or night.
It is more difficult for children to defend themselves or get away.

What does online bullying look like?

Online bullying might include:
sending abusive text messages and emails
posting hurtful or threatening material on social media like
Instagram, Facebook, Twitter and Snapchat, or on gaming sites
imitating or excluding others online
inappropriate comments on pictures of others
threatening another person to do something such as sending
revealing images.

Susan Langworthy
Deputy Principal



Parent Teacher Conferences

Parent Feedback

Community Feedback

Thank you to everyone who responded to the Parent Teacher

Conference and Student Reports surveys this year. We love to hear

your feedback, as the main purpose for these school processes is to
inform you about your child’s progress and provide an opportunity
for us to work together to achieve the best possible educational
outcomes.  

Deputy Principal’s Message

We want to know what works for our community and what doesn’t, so we can use the information to
make decisions and respond appropriately.  Below is some of the feedback we have received and the
decisions we have made following consultation with our community. 

 

Outcome: We are currently looking at platforms that will streamline all parent communication and will

ensure that we continue to have the capacity to book parent teacher conferences online. 

Parent Feedback

Outcome: Teachers at CHPS will continue to offer appointment times 2pm-3pm so all parents can

attend.

Parent Feedback



Outcome: The school will continue to provide translation services for the predominant first

languages of the school community to ensure inclusivity. 

Parent Feedback

Student Reports

Parent Feedback



Amanda Miles
Deputy Principal

Outcome: We will continue to use the new format for Semester 2 Student Reports.

Once again, thank you for taking the time to complete the surveys. It provides us with valuable
information that supports our decision making. 



Support Unit Learning



Preschool Learning 



Kindergarten Learning



Stage 1 Learning



Stage 3 Learning



2025 Enrolments



Upcoming Dates to Remember



An Unforgettable Experience
Our Vietnamese, Chinese and Islander dance groups were fortunate enough to meet Their Majesty King
Charles and Queen Camilla at the Premier’s BBQ event held in Parramatta on Tuesday.  An unforgettable
and memorable experience, enjoyed by all!


